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NOVEMBER, 2005

GENERAL DINNER MEETING

Beaudesert Community Sports Centre

Peterson Street

Tuesday 15 November, 2005

Cost of Dinner  $20  (GST  inclusive)-Please try to have correct change.
Guest Speaker:  Jorja Loddon   Family Support Officer - Beaucare

Don’t Forget to wear a WHITE RIBBON or FLOWER 

Committee Meetings –

 Board Meetings start at 5.00pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.

APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

                    Please advise by 11am Monday 14th November, 2005.

In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide service 

organisation of executives in business and the professions 

working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members

How quickly the time has passed since our meeting last month due to the fact that Christmas is five weeks away, and arrangements for family gatherings are being discussed, Carols by Candlelight and other church celebrations are being finalized and our final fundraiser for the year, “Gourmet Goodies”, a very timely Christmas stall, is underway with Ellen Logan as coordinator.

Some members have already indicated what their contributions for the Gourmet Goodies stall on Saturday, 3 December, will be and Ellen will look forward to members who were not at the last meeting to add their names to the list.  This is a very important fundraiser, the sponsorship for the Chaplaincy at Beaudesert State High School.  The result of this event will be for 2006 and the Club has committed one more year of sponsorship in 2007.

As well as family arrangements for Christmas our Club is celebrating its Christmas spirit on Sunday, 27 November at Albert River Winery for lunch, beginning at 12 noon.  We do not have a set price or menu which means we will order individually from the Luncheon Menu.  Husbands, family and friends are very welcome.

The very important commitment to community service through Hospital Canteen and Telecross has continued throughout the month as well as a new venture with the Breastcushions.  Robin Powell visited Boystown where an alternative educational program is held to introduce the Breastcushion sewing and assembly to the coordinator Elspeth Jefferies and the girls.  This will be an ongoing but stress free activity for the girls through 2006 as well.  Elspeth will phone when more Breastcushions for assembly are required.  Thanks to all concerned with these Footprints of Services to our community.

The new Joint Community Project had its first meeting on 20 October at St Vincent de Paul at 6pm.  The service organizations were well represented and the results will be reported at the Dinner Meeting.  The general feeling was that all representatives were in pursuit of the same goals and would be working together to realize the outcomes for single mothers.   From that meeting various actions were necessary to pursue, before the next meeting in a few weeks time.

At the Beaudesert State High School’s Awards Night, the recipient for the Club’s donation for $100 was Kylie Jones, a student, who will be studying Science.

It was noted the very high percentage of academic achievers were females.  The School’s Dux was a female, Cassandra Bennetts, who will be studying Dentistry.

Jorja Loddon from Beaucare, Family Support Services, will be our guest speaker for this month.  Unfortunately she was unable to speak to us last month because of an unexpected crisis, which is the nature of her profession.  But she has agreed to try to join us next Dinner Meeting.

Please remember to bring a Christmas gift for Women in the Refuge Centre to the next meeting.

On the 25 November it is White Ribbon Day, the largest effort by men across the world working in partnership with women, to end men’s violence against women.

This day coincides with the International Day for the elimination of Violence against Women.  As we are active as a Club to the elimination of domestic violence and abuse to women and children, I would like to suggest that we all wear a white flower or ribbon to show support for the cause at the next Dinner Meeting.

On a more personal note, Judy and Bryan are anxiously waiting for the birth of the next grandchild who will make a grand arrival before the next Dinner Meeting.  Judy also mentioned how lovely and green the countryside is after that beautiful rain and an asset for the farmers even if it is only a short burst of good weather.

I attended my Aunt’s ninetieth Birthday Party in Sydney a few weekends ago.  She is in fairly good health and true to a family trait is still very energetic.  In fact she had all of the next generation running to and fro with suggestions on the day, but was overwhelmed by the congratulatory letters from, the Prime Minister, Leader of the Opposition, the Minister for Aged Care, cards from sadly, a diminishing number of elderly friends, but a multitude of grand nieces and nephews and their families.  On the day before the celebration the local Member of Parliament, Stan Green, called in for afternoon tea and a chat.  The Birthday weekend was a wonderful celebration and really good “ memory value” for my Aunt for a long while.  She has been awarded a Medal from the Government in the Queen’s Honors List for her contribution to the Red Cross, knitting hundreds of babies’ clothes for seventy years!

As this is the last newsletter for the year, I wish every member and their loved ones a wonderful Christmas and restful New Year, and look forward to seeing every one on the first meeting in January at the usual venue at the RSL Club.  All of the renovations should be completed by then.

Merry Christmas

Sylvia

DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD and DINNER MEETINGS

15 November

17 January 2006

OTHER IMPORTANT DATES

11 November
BAMS at the Civic Centre

3 December
Gourmet Goodies Stall

27 November
Christmas Breakup - 



Albert River Winery

GUEST SPEAKER 

Jorja Loddon, from Beaucare  will be our Guest Speaker this month.  Jorja will be speaking to us about the work they do in the community and how Zonta’s new project is welcome to help the target group discussed at last month’s meeting.  Jorja is on the new committee and has started programs, PARENTAL FRUSTRATION and FREE HOME BUDGETTING COURSE for  the Beaudesert, Jimboomba and Mount Tamborine areas.

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER

Special birthday greetings to all who are celebrating birthdays during these months. Especially to: 

Jenny A

27 November

Susan T

6 December

Sylvia M

7 December

Robyn L

17 December

FROM THE ARCHIVES

Unfortunately, computer problems have interrupted our archival retrieval, but this will be fixed by the time our next newsletter is published.

GIFTS FOR REFUGE

A reminder that Xmas Gifts for Women in the Refuge Centre will be collected at this November meeting.

GOURMET GOODIES STALL

A roster will again be circulated to members for Gourmet Goodies contributions as well as for donations to buy ingredients.  A sub-committee for this fundraiser has been formed. Please see Ellen if you have any questions or are able to help in any way.

We may need to have helpers to cut up ingredients, so be prepared!

The 3rd December is the date of the stall. 

INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 2006

Reservations are now available for the International Convention in Melbourne, June 2006.  Can members consider this opportunity, being so close and in Australia?  After the success of the District Conference, I can recommend that the experience will be worthwhile.  An outline of the Convention was presented at the Conference and the Committee was very enthusiastic, presenting the major events and tourist attractions available throughout the 6 days.  Perhaps we can make group bookings?  Contact Sylvia if you‘re interested and inquiries can be started.

FREE BREAST SCREENING

A relocatable breast screening service is currently visiting Beaudesert Hospital and will be there for appointments from mid October to mid December.  Appointments can be made by phoning 13 20 50 and a doctor’s referral is not required.

BREAKFAST IN THE PARK

Once again we will be supporting Wongaburra, on Australia Day, 26 January, with our scone and tea/coffee stall. Please keep this in mind as we will need volunteers to man the stall.  It is always a great morning.

ZONTA’S BIRTHDAY

We will be celebrating Zonta’s birthday, this month, with a cake at our November Dinner Meeting.
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